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Ensure all dealership personnel are aware of this notice so they are able to address customer questions. Contact Warranty if you require 
additional assistance. Direct press inquiries to Audi Public Relations.  
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Advance Notice & Stop-Sale – Safety Recall 93E8 / HV Battery Charging Socket 

This notice is for:  Dealer Principal 

 General Manager 

 Sales Managers 

 Service Manager 

 Parts Manager 

 Service Advisor 

 Warranty Administrator 

 Technicians 

Date: June 07, 2019 

Affected Vehicles 
 

Country  Model Year  Vehicle   Vehicle Count 

USA  2019  E‐TRON QUATTRO  1,646 

*Counts reflect overall recall population; some vehicles may have already been repaired. Check Campaigns/Actions 
screen in Elsa on the day of repair to verify that a VIN qualifies for repair under this action.  Elsa is the only valid campaign 
inquiry & verification source.

Issue: A potentially faulty seal may allow moisture to enter the high-voltage (HV) battery through 
the wiring between the HV battery charging socket and the high-voltage electronics. If 
this happens, the instrument cluster will display the message “Electrical system: fault.” 
and a warning will appear in the instrument panel. If moisture enters the high-voltage 
battery, there is a risk of a short circuit leading to a fire in the high-voltage system. 

Dealer Actions – 
Stop-Sale Required  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Check your daily campaign open inventory report or OMD for affected vehicles in 
inventory affected by this recall and stop-sale. Keep ALL affected vehicles in a secure 
area where they cannot be made available for sale, lease, trade or demo use until the 
recall repair has been performed.  

IMPORTANT REMINDER: VEHICLES AFFECTED BY SAFETY & COMPLIANCE RECALLS 

New Vehicles in Dealer Inventory: It is a violation of federal law for a dealer to deliver a new 
motor vehicle or any new or used item of motor vehicle equipment (including a tire) covered by 
this notification under a sale or lease until the defect or noncompliance is remedied. By law, 
dealers must correct, prior to delivery for sale or lease, any vehicle that fails to comply with an 
applicable Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard or that contains a defect relating to motor 
vehicle safety.  

Pre-Owned Vehicles in Dealer Inventory: Dealers should not deliver any pre-owned vehicles in 
their inventory which are involved in a safety or compliance recall until the defect has been 
remedied. 

Precautions Should either of the following warning lamps appear along with the message “Electrical 
system: fault”, immediately stop, park the vehicle outdoors and do not charge it.  

 
Contact Audi Roadside Assistance at 800-411-9988 to make arrangements to have the 
vehicle towed to an authorized dealer for inspection/service without delay. 

Dealers that receive customer vehicles where the message/lights have appeared should 
keep them in a secure, outdoor area until the recall repair has been performed. These 
vehicles must also be covered to protect the charging socket from moisture/rain.  
 

Owner Notification Audi will begin contacting owners of affected vehicles via telephone on June 07, 2019 
to inform them of this recall. 

-END OF MESSAGE- 


